
MOKAU FISHING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING
to be held at
Awakino Hotel on
September 25 2021 at 3pm
followed by Member’s BBQ
PLEASE COME ALONG

Monthly Community Newsletter supporting Tainui District - 
Mokau, Awakino, Tongaporutu, Ahititi, and WaikawauSEPTEMBER 2021

WHAT’S ON
Sun 26 Sep: DAYLIGHT SAVING starts  
 2am ... put your clocks FORWARD  
 an hour before you go to bed.

Raupuha Native Nursery

LOCKDOWN SALE
25% OFF ALL NATIVE PLANTS 

WHILE STOCKS LAST

Grasses Toitoi Manuka
Lemonwood Corika
Cabbage Trees

Please contact Russell on       
027 355-2927 for more info or    

to place an order

An electronic version of this newsletter is available to view on the Mokau Community 
Connection Facebook page or we can email a copy to you. Contact Melissa at 
tainuitradingpost@gmail.com.



Community Notices

Date AM 
High

AM    
Low

PM 
High

PM  
Low

PM 
High

WED 01 SEP 04:48 
2.7m

10:41 
1.3m

17:38 
2.7m

23:42 
1.4m

-

THU 02 SEP 06:00 
2.7m

12:01 
1.3m

18:44 
2.8m

- -

FRI 03 SEP - 00:52 
1.2m

07:05 
2.7m

13:09 
1.1m

19:40 
3.0m

SAT 04 SEP - 01:42 
1.1m

08:01 
2.9m

13:59 
1.0m

20:29 
3.2m

SUN 05 SEP - 02:25 
0.8m

08:50 
3.1m

14:41 
0.7m

21:12 
3.4m

MON 06 SEP - 03:05 
0.6m

09:34 
3.3m

15:22 
0.5m

21:54 
3.5m

TUE 07 SEP - 03:44 
0.4m

10:16 
3.5m

16:02 
0.4m

22:35 
3.7m

WED 08 SEP - 04:25 
0.3m

10:58 
3.6m

16:43 
0.2m

23:16 
3.7m

THU 09 SEP - 05:06 
0.2m

11:39 
3.6m

17:24 
0.2m

23:57 
3.7m

FRI 10 SEP - 05:48 
0.2m

12:22 
3.6m

18:07 
0.3m

-

SAT 11 SEP 00:41 
3.6m

06:32 
0.3m

13:06 
3.5m

18:53 
0.4m

-

SUN 12 SEP 01:27 
3.5m

07:18 
0.4m

13:53 
3.3m

19:41 
0.6m

-

MON 13 SEP 02:17 
3.3m

08:08 
0.6m

14:47 
3.2m

20:37 
0.8m

-

TUE 14 SEP 03:14 
3.1m

09:04 
0.8m

15:50 
3.0m

21:43 
1.0m

-

WED 15 SEP 04:22 
2.9m

10:12 
1.0m

17:02 
3.0m

23:01 
1.1m

-

THU 16 SEP 05:37 
2.9m

11:31 
1.0m

18:15 
3.0m

- -

FRI 17 SEP - 00:20 
1.0m

06:48 
2.9m

12:47 
0.9m

19:21 
3.1m

SAT 18 SEP - 01:24 
0.8m

07:52 
3.1m

13:48 
0.8m

20:17 
3.3m

SUN 19 SEP - 02:16 
0.7m

08:46 
3.2m

14:38 
0.6m

21:06 
3.5m

MON 20 SEP - 03:02 
0.5m

09:33 
3.4m

15:22 
0.5m

21:49 
3.6m

TUE 21 SEP - 03:43 
0.4m

10:15 
3.4m

16:02 
0.4m

22:29 
3.6m

WED 22 SEP - 04:22 
0.4m

10:54 
3.5m

16:40 
0.4m

23:07 
3.5m

THU 23 SEP - 04:58 
0.4m

11:31 
3.5m

17:15 
0.5m

23:43 
3.5m

FRI 24 SEP - 05:33 
0.5m

12:06 
3.4m

17:50 
0.6m

-

SAT 25 SEP 00:17 
3.3m

06:07 
0.6m

12:40 
3.3m

18:25 
0.7m

-

SUN 26 SEP
00:51 
3.2m

07:42 
0.7m

14:15 
3.1m

20:01 
0.9m -

MON 27 SEP 02:26 
3.0m

08:19 
0.9m

14:51 
3.0m

20:42 
1.1m

-

TUE 28 SEP 03:05 
2.9m

08:59 
1.0m

15:35 
2.8m

21:30 
1.2m

-

WED 29 SEP 03:52 
2.7m

09:48 
1.2m

16:34 
2.7m

22:31 
1.4m

-

THU 30 SEP 04:57 
2.6m

10:50 
1.3m

17:50 
2.7m

23:49 
1.4m

-

Daylight Saving: Please note that tide times have been corrected for daylight saving time - September 26

#loveMOKAUhall#
HALL HIREAGE FEES:

  Entire Hall ~ $100 per day
  Supper Room and Kitchen ~ $65

  Supper Room only (not inc. Kitchen) ~ $50
  Trestle Tables Off Premise ~ $5 each + Bond

  Chairs Off Premise ~ $1.00 each + Bond
Contact Heidi 06 752-9780

~ DAYLIGHT SAVING STARTS ~
Times have been altered accordingy

September Tides

AWAKINO
COMMUNITY LIBRARY

Contact JENNY LEWIS
PHONE 752-9838

or contact 
Waitomo District Library

on 07 878-1028

CHURCH NOTICES

St Peters by the Sea
Welcome to our fortnightly Services
Sept 5: Family Service 2pm Rev Terry Tutty
Sept 19: Family Communion 2pm Rev Derek Lightbourne

Children’s activities are provided at all services 
with a nice afternoon tea following the service. Our 
guest speaker, on September 19, is Rev Derek 
Lightbourne who is an old friend of the Lowry 
family. He enjoys travel and will be staying a few 
days at Marokopa. Enquiries to Dorothy Lowry, 
phone 06 752-9123

____________________

Christian Church Meetings
Every 2nd & 4th Sunday, 1.30pm

328 Mohakatino Road
____________________

Ladies Bible Study 
Every 2nd & 4th Friday, 2pm

328 Mohakatino Rd, Phone 06 752-9124
______________________________________

Our Lady of the Wayside
Catholic Church Mass
Vigil of Second Sunday of the Month

 Saturday September 11th at 5pm



WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE MUSEUM

Community Notices
Tēnā koutou katoa

I am constantly humbled and amazed at the generosity 
of our local people. Most of the services available 
within Mōkau area are volunteer based and without 
them our community will really be a dull place. My 
appreciation goes out to the many individuals that put 
their resources and time into the various community 
groups that help keep us all safe and provide 
opportunity for people to connect with each other. It 
feels good to be part of a community that cares for 
one another

On this note I thank each of the museum volunteers 
without whom we would not be able to share our 
local history with others. Whether its serving on the 
committee, welcoming visitors, creating displays, or 
doing odd jobs around the place, thank you all. As 
a rural community we also understand the seasonal 
demands on our people and during the springtime 
and we do need others to help fill the gap. If any of our 
residents are looking for something that can connect 
you to the community, the museum can be a place 
to enable this to happen and currently we really do 
need your help. If this interests you pop in and ask, we 
would love to hear from you

Some time ago we received funding to restore our 
Rotunda display. In completing research about the 
display itself we discovered that, like most things old 
there is a story. As it turns out, the rotunda display 
that we have been using to tell the stories of local 
people and events was built in 1940 by the Taranaki 
Museum as a display to celebrate the centenary of the 
first Plymouth Company ships that arrived in Ngamotu 
between 1840 and 1843 bringing the first settlors to 
the region. The display unit was donated to Mokau 
when the Taranaki Museum become Puke Ariki and 
moved to new premises. The rotunda display remains 
very popular, is thumbed through daily by the many 
visitors and well worthy of full restoration. Come and 
see the display telling its story while it is out of action

September celebrates ‘te wiki o te reo Māori’, or Māori 
language week. We are now seeing reo being used 
more and more and is quickly becoming more a part of 
every day life. Māori place names are being identified 
during the weather and greetings in Māori are now 
scattered through the news. While most of us know the 
pronunciation of the vowels “a,e,i,o,u; (are there three 
or two)”, often we miss this in correctly pronouncing 
our place names. Common mistakes locally are the 

“o” which is pronounced “or” and the “au” which is 
pronounced “oe” as in toe. If there is a macron over 
the letter the sound is emphasised a little and the 
“ō” becomes “ore” Also there is no “g” in the Māori 
alphabet and no words have “ga” pronounced within 
them. So, thinking about this, Mōkau is pronounced 
More-coe, Awakino is Awa-ki-nor, Mōhakatino is More-
ha-ka-ti-nor and Tongapōrutu becomes Tor-na-pore-
ru-tu. Have a go. With practice it will become easier

ART GALLERY: Margaret Hands will be exhibiting in 
the Art Gallery from 4 September - 6 October.  Margaret 
paints regularly - especially over the last five years - 
mostly using photos from her portfolio. “I wanted to 
embrace an artistic adventure as a way forward from 
leaving employment years behind. I love our natural 
landscapes in this country, especially Taranaki.” 

Margaret is largely self-taught but has benefited from 
wonderful friendships with other local artists and has 
enjoyed a few Community Art programmes. One of 
these friends introduced her to soft pastels which she 
has embraced as the current focus of her art journey.  
She loves the fluidity and texture of these pastels 
and finds it exciting to mix her colours to produce 
new tones. The excitement of intuitively exploring the 
fantastic geography of a group of rocks or art within a 
clay bank is inspirational to her, with fantasy figures 
and images sometimes emerging and greeting the 
viewer

Finally, for all those readers who feel they too can 
contribute something to our community and get 
involved, maybe this whakataukī will inspire; Tohaina 
ō painga ki te ao “Share your gifts with the world”.

Ngā mihi
Murray

Mokau & Awakino areas

SADDLERY / UPHOLSTERY 
/ CANVAS & LEATHER

Repairs and Custom Work
Phone Mark on 027 318-8949
1353 Mountain Road, Inglewood
FACEBOOK: Mark the Saddler



BEYOND THE AWA IN CLIFTON
Every six years every council gets to review its 
representation structure. Currently we have 14 
Councillors, 10 from the city, 2 each in the north and 
south-west wards, excluding the mayor. Included in 
this discussion is whether to have Community Board 
representation.  Original proposals were to cut back 
the number of Councillor representation on Council 
from 14 to 12. However, at the recent Council meeting 
this was reversed, and recommended representation 
is to remain the same. Against popular belief more 
councillors does not mean more cost. Representation 
costs are set by government as a lump sum and 
therefore the more elected members there are, the 
lower the stipend is for each member

While total councillor numbers remain the same rural 
wards go from 2 elected representatives to 1 with the 
balance made up with an increased number, (5) being 
elected at large. One argument is that rural voters will 
be able to have a say on 6 seats, but the concern is the 
“at large” representatives will mainly focus on the city 
vote as that is where the numbers are, and the rural 
voice is effectively diluted

Community Boards seem to remain valued by 
Councillors with the recommendation that the current 4 
Community Boards are kept and the creation of a new 
one covering the Puketapu or Bell Block/Airport area. 
This being said though, feedback from Community 
Board members have criticised Council of not 
recognising the importance of the Community Boards 
as the link to the communities and more weight must 
be given to their recommendations.

All the talk to date is recommendations at this stage, 
as it is now open to public discussion. If you want to 
express your view for, or against the current position, 
please jump onto the NPDC website, click on “Have 
your say” and make a submission. They all count.

https://www.newplymouthnz.com/Council/Have-Your-
Say

Alternatively, if you want to discuss the situation 
with your local Community Board member we are 
all available. Contact details can be found on https://
www.newplymouthnz.com/Council/About-the-Council/
Council-People/Community-Board-Members

Manaaki whenua, manaaki tangata, haere whakamua
Care for the land, care for the people, go forward

Ngā mihi
Murray

TAINUI WETERE DOMAIN
Buggar COVID, it’s done it to us again! We finally 
had rugby organised and bamm, all things cancelled. 
However, a big thank you to those who helped prepare 
for the rugby game not to be, we saw Russell Gorrie 
mowing the field, Murray Reed helping with the paddock 
marker, Rob Scott made some new numbers for the 
rugby sign, Jo Raine delivered the trophy cabinet, Heidi 
did the sewing. Thank you also to our regular people 
who help us, Adam Black for looking after the sheep, 
Holly Black, Peter McNeice, Barry Arbuckle, Tony 
Grant, Kane Fuller and Ollie doing what they do best, 
it is much appreciated, you are a fabulous bunch and 
many hands make light work, our committee continue 
to do an awesome job and there is lots of projects 
coming up over the summer months if you would like to 
be involved we would love to hear from you, apologies 
if we have missed anyone, we really do appreciate 
everyone that gives up their time to help down at the 
Domain. 

Don’t know what more to say, but just hunker down 
and keep your families safe and we will see you on the 
other side.

Matt Faull     
Committee Chair

CLIFTON COMMUNITY BOARDTAINUI HISTORICAL SOCIETY
 Researched by Jennifer Topless

TONGAPORUTU WHISKY CASES
TWO WELL KNOWN RESIDENTS 

ARRESTED
Taranaki Herald  4 August 1917

When the cases against the two brothers O’Halloran 
of stealing and selling whisky at Tongaporutu 
(within the proclaimed area) were heard at the 
Magistrates Court on Thursday morning, Sub-
Inspector McElveney intimated that he would ask 
his Worship to issue warrants for the arrest of the 
two men who bought some of the whisky from the 
lads.  The warrants were accordingly issued and 
Constable McGregor arrested Richard O’Donnell 
and Michael Manning, well known residents of the 
district of Tongaporutu on Friday afternoon.  They 
were charged with receiving stolen whisky from the 
O’Hallorans knowing it to have been dishonestly 
obtained.  It is understood other charges are pending 
against the two men, such as aiding and abetting 
the illegal sale of liquor. Constable Wroblenski left 
New Plymouth this morning to relieve Constable 
McGregor in charge of the men at Uruti and they are 
expected to arrive in town tonight and to appear in 
the court on Monday.



From Your Councillor
The Three Waters Reforms, a Government plan 
for action covering drinking water, waste water 
(sewerage), and storm water, continues on at pace. 
Drinking water standards had been set many years ago 
by the Ministry of Health but have not been enforced. 
The waste water and storm water standards are set 
by the Regional Councils, and have not necessarily 
been uniform, or well enforced. Consequently very few 
plants or discharges meet the required standards, and 
as a large portion of the infrastructure is underground 
it is therefore difficult to assess its condition.

A new regulator, Taumata Arowai, has been established 
and will be responsible for drinking water, waste water, 
and storm water. The Water Services Bill, which is 
going through Parliament presently, will give power to 
Taumata Arowai, and carries very real penalties for 
non-compliance, including offences and significant 
fines for those responsible, including individuals. The 
current status quo, where standards have not been 
enforced and breaches have not been punished, will 
be over. This is really important to stress.

Community aspirations for environmental and public 
health require substantial extra investment in this 
country’s three waters infrastructure. The current 
service delivery model is not capable of meeting the 
expected costs involved.  It will be almost impossible 

Split Pine 
FIREWOOD

FOR SALE
2 cubic metres $150 delivered

Phone JP on 027 499-4493

MOKAU COURIERS
New Plymouth - Mokau - Awakino

WINTER HOURS
WEDNESDAY and FRIDAY

Click and Collect ~ General Goods
Contact Peter 021 081-77631

Email: nikki_1968@hotmail.com

for the 67 Councils to fund these from their own 
resources.

Overseas, there are some well documented examples 
of three waters services with problems similar to ours. 
Evidence from aggregation of numerous smaller 
provider entities, with cross-subsidisation, such as in 
Scotland and Australia, is very compelling in support 
of the Governments plan.

It is vital now for each Council to get a thorough 
understanding of the status of their three waters 
infrastructure and the financial implications of meeting 
the new regulator enforced standards.

As part of the Governments modelling for their plan, a 
‘Growth and Enhancement’ investment of $383million 
over the next 30 years ($12.8m/pa), has been attributed 
to Waitomo District. We are awaiting clarification on 
precisely what ‘Growth & Enhancement’ means in 
relation to our existing annual spend on Three Waters, 
as over the last three years we have spent between 
$6.23m and $9.362m pa.

We are not presently required to make any decisions 
on the ‘opt in/opt out’ question, but rather to understand 
exactly what the model proposes for Waitomo and 
question those parts of the model we don’t understand, 
or we disagree with.

The 19 August King Country News has a good article 
by Brian Hanna on page 2 that is well worth reading.

These proposals will be transformational for Waitomo, 
and New Zealand, as well as local government, as 
we currently know it. They are also taking up a large 
portion of staff and elected members time so hopefully 
whatever eventuates will be ‘fit for purpose’.

Phil Brodie
Phone 027 347-9843
Email Phil.Brodie@waitomo.govt.nz



Barbara Kuriger
National Party Spokesperson 
for Energy & Resources  

 
Authorised by Barbara Kuriger MP, 80 Rata Street, Inglewood 

 

 

Column for February 2021 
 
 

After a very different and difficult 2020, here we are already on our second month of 2021. Despite a 
January Covid 19 scare, we are still living in the luckiest country in the world at this time. 

I’ve noticed a bit more use of the tracer app and signing in by yourselves and I’ve certainly been using it 
a bit more myself lately. While my diary is a relatively good indication of where I’ve been, it doesn’t 
count for every coffee or toilet stop on my journeys. 

In the first two weeks back at work again after the summer break with my family, I have clocked up over 
two thousand kilometres while travelling around the electorate. It has been a great start catching up 
with many of you at events such as the Whangamomona Republic Day and the Kawhia Kai Festival just 
to name a couple. 

At the time of writing this column on February the 8th, I am making preparations to head back for the first 
week of Parliament sitting.  It is lining up to be a very busy, and hopefully productive year.  I’ll be focusing 
on my roles as Spokesperson for Energy & Resources, Associate Transport, Rural Communities and Food 
Safety, along with being Chair of the Governance & Administration Committee. 

My team of Sarah, Letitia, Alice, Tracey will be available to assist you with your queries and ensure we 
get as many as possible of your events in my diary. I will be circulating the electorate frequently, 
spending time in each area and I look forward to your invitations. 

My hopes for the year are that we can run all the events that were put off due to Covid in 2020. Life is 
currently very good but I’m feeling deeply for those in tourism and travel as their businesses have really 
struggled and many people have lost their jobs. Domestic tourism got off to a good start but seems to 
have slowed down considerably, particularly now that school has started. I wish all of our students a 
happy and successful year at school and thank those teachers who are so dedicated to their learning. 

The events industry is picking up slowly, but again it is very stressful organising events such as Fieldays, 
New Zealand Shearing Champs and American with fingers and toes crossed hoping that we won’t have 
Covid in the community. The upfront costs of these events make a last minute cancellation very costly. 

You will all be aware that the Climate Commission released its first report last week. There has been 
quite a bit of commentary about it and now there is a submission phase where the public are able to 
feed back. The report has been considered well, with plusses and minuses for some depending on views. 
My focus will be on transition for both the agriculture and energy industries. Recently 
we’ve seen a scientific peer reviewed paper that confirms our dairy farmers are the lowest emitters of 
the fifty five exporting countries and our sheep and beef farmers are also in a good place. We have to 
pace change so that we don’t shift our food production off shore where the emissions are much higher 

August 23, 2021

Why the rush?
The pace of regulatory change for rural communities has 
been relentless under the current government.

It’s the concern I hear most when I move among them 
around the country and speak with rural advocacy groups.

It’s the reason why Groundswell NZ founders, Otago 
farmers Bryce McKenzie and Laurie Paterson organised a 
tractor protest in Gore against the National Policy Statement 
on Freshwater in November. The group’s overwhelming 
national support since then led to the Howl of a Protest’ on 
July 16. 

Agricultural, horticultural communities aren’t the types to 
jump up and down, so when they take to the streets in their 
thousands, you can bet there’s a reason.

Labour is raining regulations down on Rural NZ.

Since 2017, the Government has introduced a raft of rules 
drafted by people who obviously have no connection to 
rural communities at all, let alone stepped on a farm. 

And it shows. 

For the uninitiated, the list includes the National Policy 
Statement on Freshwater changed by Labour in 2020; 
the National Policy Statement on Indigenous Biodiversity, 
the push for councils to enforce the Significant Natural 
Areas policy;  climate change response proposals which 
are incentivising land change use and lucrative incomes 
as large areas of farmland are put under trees; the Crown 
Pastoral Land Reform Bill affecting South Island high 
country farmers; the Clean Car package — aka the ‘Ute 
Tax’ — to incentivise the greater use of electric vehicles. 

Then there’s the latest — the Water Services Bill — where 
the Government is, with its new water regulator Taumata 
Arowai, aiming to register about 70,000 rural water schemes 
across the land, each of which will require safety and risk 
management plans. 

The bill will also affect holiday homeowners sharing a bore, 
marae and subdivision water schemes.

National managed to secure some concessions during the 
Select Committee process re this last bill, but we’re fearful 
of the compliance costs and administration burdens this will 
create for farmers and growers, while any supposed safety 
gains will be minimal.  

So we’ll be voting against it and have launched a petition 
we’d like you to sign — www.national.org.nz/stop-raining-
regs-on-rural-nz 

But this is just a sample of the range the Government wants 
imbedded in law. 

It does not include other proposals sweeping the country 
like Three Waters, freshwater farm plans and winter grazing 
regulations so unworkable they have been postponed until 
May 2022.

Some of my sample list is being enacted under the Resource 
Management Act, which the Government is dumping in 
favour of three others. 

So why the rush? 

Has the Government not drafted legislation which tackles 
all their concerns?

The biggest thing missing from all of these legislative 
changes is consultation with the communities they affect.  

No-one’s bothered to ask, prior to committing pen to paper, 
as to whether any of the regulations are warranted and 
workable. 

A lot of them purport to tackle climate change and protect 
our unique environments. 

But these broad brush sweeps do not include regional/
local differences or support the hundreds of grassroots 
initiatives, catchment, conservation and land care groups 
that have been working well for years, if not decades.

Nor do they consider the voluntary work done by rural 
communities, farmers and private landowners, who have 
already placed thousands of hectares under covenants.  

The common-sense thing is for the Government to do is … 
stop! 

Take one piece of whatever you want to do Labour and talk 
to the people affected first. 

Then you might be able to draft something that makes 
sense to everyone. 

Happy to comment further 
Barbara Kuriger 027 495-4513

Media contact:  Sue White     021 747-868



Earthmoving and Cartage
CHRIS WISE CONTRACTING LTD
“Your first choice for Rural Contracting Services”

PHONE 06 752-9710
 12.5 Tonne Digger  Six-Wheeler Tip Truck  
 Four-Axle Tip Trailer  Transporter

AWAKINO RUBBLE - Excellent for farm tracks, 
driveways, cow races, and hardfill

We can also supply 
 Builder’s Mix  Drainage Stone  Crushed 
Metal  Limestone Chip  Topsoil  Compost

ALL METAL OVER 4m3 CAN BE 
DELIVERED OR BUY FROM OUR YARD

PHONE/FAX 06 752-9710
email: cwcmokau@gmail.com
MOHAKATINO ROAD
RD 1 MOKAU

PROGRESS TRANSPORT LIMITED
Thought for the month:
“Sometimes you will 
never know the value 
of a moment until it 
becomes a memory”

PHONE 07 877-8058
FAX 07 877-8061

MOKAU COTTAGE 
ACCOMMODATION
 Handy to beach  Shops 2mins away

 Short walk to boat ramp 
 Sleeps up to six people 

For more information contact Tracey
021 064-6244 or 09 431-2158
A/H 5.30pm Monday-Friday 

email: odonoghuetracey198@gmail.com

 Piano    Flute    Music Theory   
 Voice    Musicianship 

Lessons tailored to the individual from 3 yrs to adults

Mokau Music Lessons
Anita Anker (B.MusEd (Melb)
Teacher of Music
Phone (06) 215-9357 after middayN

Barbara Kuriger 
MP for Taranaki-King Country

Backing Rural and Provinicial New Zealand
Inglewood Office 
80 Rata St, PO Box 124, Inglewood 4330 • 06 756 6032 
Kuriger.Inglewood@parliament.govt.nz

Te Awamutu Office 
53 Mutu St, PO Box 302, Te Awamutu 3800 • 07 870 1005 
Kuriger.Teawamutu@parliament.govt.nz

Funded by the Parliamentary Service.
Authorised by Barbara Kuriger MP, Parliament Buildings, Wgtn.

King Country Virtual Office 
021 856 793 • Kuriger.Kingcountry@parliament.govt.nz



Support Local Business

55 North Street, Mokau
Phone 06 752-9713

NEW HOURS
  Mon – Thurs: 7am – 5pm 

  Fri: 7am – 7pm
 Sat - Sun: 7am – 6pm
_______________________
CAFÉ T TAKEAWAYS

GROCERIES  GAS BOTTLES

RIVER RUN CAFÉ
for a great WHITEBAIT experience!

PHONE 06 752-9859
 Monday - Thursday 7am-6pm

  Tuesdays 7am-3pm
 Friday - Sunday 7am-7pm

REGISTERED 
ELECTRICIAN

Peter McNeice
for any general electrical wiring and repairs

Mileage from Mokau only

PHONE 06 769-9596 or 027 445-6456

YOUR LOCAL MAF APPROVED
HOME KILL SERVICE

BEEF SLAUGHTER: Steak Cuts, Mince, Roasts, 
Corned Meat, Sausages.

PIG SLAUGHTER: Processed Ham, Pickled Pork, 
Bacon, Ham on the Bone, Meat Cuts.

MUTTON SLAUGHTER: Free flow frozen Chops, 
Roasts, Stews.

VENISON-BEEF-PORK-MUTTON: Sausages, 
Saveloys, Luncheon, or Mince Patties

We can supply Half Sides of Beef, Whole 
Hogget or Pork at ex-works prices.

PHONE  06 752-9844

TG ENGINEERING - MOKAU
021 129-6814

tg.eng2016@gmail.com
Inframax Depot, Oha Street, Mokau

TONY GRANT



Heidi ... MOBILE HAIRSTYLIST
Cuts / Colours / Curls

 Fully Mobile Unit including Back Basin
 Professional Products

 Hair Care and Styling Products
Theorie .. Tigi .. BedHead .. Affinage

Covering the greater Waitomo - North Taranaki area

--------------------------------------------------------------

SEWING ALTERATIONS
--------------------------------------------------------------

LeREVE FRAGRANCE & AROMATHERAPY 
consultant

--------------------------------------------------------------
Candles - Essential Oils - Parfum - Body Lotions - 

Beautiful Gift Ideas
--------------------------------------------------------------

REGISTERED MARRIAGE and
CIVIL UNION CELEBRANT

--------------------------------------------------------------

PHONE 06 752-9780
or 027 679-1931

ULLAF   TC INAR GT  LN TO DC 

027 344 2979

Support Local Business

MOKAU MOTEL
Luxury Apartments - Spa Ensuite - Family Studios

~ PANORAMIC VIEWS ~

LAUREL & MURRAY REED
PHONE 06 752-9725

email: laurel.murray@xtra.co.nz

Coast Road, North Taranaki, PO Box 38 Mokau

Peter Langridge
PLUMBING LTD

AWAKINO
CRAFTSMAN PLUMBER

& GASFITTER

 Phone: 027 804-8913
 peterl.plumbing@gmail.com

FENCES 
LARGE OR SMALL

- Residential 

- Retaining Walls

- Cattle & Sheep Yards

 
Tainui Home Handyman and Painter 

• Home & Building reno’s, repairs & maintenance 
• Painting & decorating 
• Fences, paths, decks, and sheds 

“I will do the whole job for you” 

Murray Seamark 
021 431432 

seamarkmw@gmail.com 
Locals supporting locals growing our community 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Building Repairs & Maintenance 
  Outdoor Building Structures   

Renovations  Waterblasting  Painting
Contact GEOFF PRESTON

PHONE 752-9780 OR 027 693-0690
email: geoffpreston3@gmail.com

Tell us what you’re up to now and in 
the future so we can be the ‘unity’ in 

community!



MOKAU

  Fresh Milk  Fresh Bread 
 Groceries

 Bait  Fishing Tackle 
 Party & Salt Ice
 Oil  Car Batteries 
 Anti-Freeze

 Washing Machine & 
Dryer available

Monday - Friday 8am-5pm
Saturday & Sunday 8am-12pm

CLOSED TUESDAYS
PHONE 022 428-0238

Ko Herangi te Maunga
Ko Mōkau te Awa
Ko Tainui te Waka
Ko Waikorara te Hapū
Ko Maniaroa te Marae
Ko Ngāti Maniapoto te Iwi
Rae-Hinerau Wetere (Maniaroa Marae Booking 
Person & Mōkau Museum Cultural Adviser)
Maniaroa Marae email: maniaroa@gmail.com 
Moewai Aterea (Mōkau Museum Cultural 
Adviser) 



BUSINESS
1st Scaffolding
 027 271-6167 OR 027 333-8531
Business Computer Services
 Ross Smith - 07 877-8880
Chartered Accountants

 Lionel Smith & Shelley Mitchell
 Phone - 07 878-1098 Te Kuiti
Earthmoving / Cartage
 Chris Wise - 06 752-9710
Electrician
 Peter McNeice - 06 769-9596 or 027 445-6456
Engineering
 Tony Grant - 021 129-6814
Fencing Contractor
 Matt Faull - 027 344-2979 / 06 752-9057
General Store - Mokau
 022 428-0238
Gift Shop - KawaKawa Kottage Krafts
 022 139-6774 
Hairdressing / Le Reve
 Heidi - 027 679-1931
Home Handyman & Painter    
 Murray Seamark - 021 431-432 
Mokau Butchery
 06 752-9844
Ngā Hapū o Poutama - 06 752-5868
  karuu.poutama@xtra.co.nz 
Plumber
 McIndoe Group - 07 878-5026
Plumber & Gasfitter
 Peter Langridge - 027 804-8913
Property Maintenance
 Geoff Preston - 027 693-0690 
Saddler
 Mark 06 752-9826 or 027 318-8949
Trucking
 Progress Transport - 07 877-8058

CAFES
River Run Café
 06 752-9859
Whitebait Inn
 06 752-9713

CLUBS / GROUPS
Awakino Bowling Club
 06 752-9014 (Gail O’Keeffe)
Bone Carving (Mike Brown)
 027 223-6138
Boys’ Brigade (Shane Lowry)
 06 752-9124
Girls’ Brigade (Dorothy Lowry)
 06 752-9123
Tainui Playgroup
 06 752-9132
Tainui St John
 07 877-8877 (Lynette)

SERVICES
Awakino Library
 06 752-9838
Mokau Museum
 06 752-9072
New Plymouth District Council
 06 759-6060
Tongaporutu Hall
 Phone 752-5872
Waitomo District Council
 0800 932-4357

COMMUNITY INDEX AND PHONE NUMBERS

ACCOMMODATION
Awakino Hotel
 06 752-9815
Awakino River Lodge
 021 775-397
Mokau Motel
 06 752-9725
Seaview Motor camp
 06 752-9708
Tongaporutu Hall
 06 752 5872 or 
 tongaporutuhall@gmail.com
------------------------------
Barbara Kuriger MP
 06 756-6032
Justice of the Peace
 Gay Andrews : 06 752-5870
Marriage Celebrant
 Heidi : 027 679-1931
Mokau Police
 Kelly : 021 191-5229

Maniaroa Marae
 Iwi, hapū, community enquiries
 maniaroa@gmail.com 

SCHOOLS
Ahititi School
 06 752-5890
Mokau School
 06 752-9733
Whareorino School
 06 752-9850

NEW ZEALAND FIRE & EMERGENCY
If you are interested in joining please phone

Andrew Warren 06 752-9059
_________________________________

TAINUI ST JOHN’S
Our Service requires Volunteers to help with the 

operation of our ambulance service

Lynette Adams: 07 877-8877
lynadams@xtra.co.nz

Eric Cryer: 06 752-5821

TAINUI TRADING POST
Community feedback and articles are welcomed and appreciated. The views published in this 
publication are not those of the editor but of the contributors. Articles must not be longer than 
280 words and may have accompanying photos. We reserve the right to edit any material. 
PUBLICATIONS TO BE SUBMITTED BY THE 20TH OF EACH MONTH. For advertising 
costs please contact: tainuitradingpost@gmail.com. Follow us on Facebook : Mokau 
Community Connection

The Tainui Trading 
Post sincerely 

thanks Raupuha 
Stud & Native 

Nursery for their 
sponsorship.






